
Pontardulais Agricultural and Horticultural Society Trustees’ Report 2019  

Mr. Brian Hamer reported to the meeting the outcome of the recent Trustees’ meeting. 

He explained that, as loses have been hitting the show for the last six, even ten years, that drastic 

changes are needed and suggestions for fund raising are to be thought of to bring to the meetings to 

be considered by the Committee.   

The Trustees felt that the Society would struggle to cut costs any further whilst they had discussed 

reducing or removing prize money from sections of the show.  

He explained the Trustees felt that reducing the size of both the catering and canine marquees 

would help to reduce expenditure, suggesting reducing from 100’ X 40’ t0 80’ X 40’ for both. He 

added that charging competitors in the horses, cattle and sheep entry to the field at the cost of £1 

per vehicle  raised approximately £1000 the last time we had sufficient stewards to man this activity. 

He noted that, if each committee member found one more steward, this would allow better 

coverage in all areas of the field.  

Mr. Hamer explained the Trustees urged all Committee members to promote the event as there are 

other events held on the same day within the locality. The possibility of holding a licensed raffle with 

pre-purchased tickets was a suggestion. If run, this is to be arranged by the Vice Chairman as there is 

no longer a dinner dance to arrange. The proposed raffle would be drawn on show day.  

Mr. Hamer concluded by thanking everyone for their hard work and support during the year, adding 

that there are always complaints but that the hard work of the committee and those that support 

the show annually in any capacity have kept it running for over 100 shows.  

The date of the show was confirmed as Monday 26th August 2019.  











Pontarddulais Agricultural and Horticultural Society 
Financial Statements For The Year Ending 31st December 2018 
 

 

 

Treasurer’s Report 

 

Ladies and Gentlemen: In accordance with your instruction, I have prepared the Receipts and Expenditure Account of the 

Pontarddulais Agricultural and Horticultural Society. 

 

Alwyn Thomas 

Honorary Treasurer – Pontarddulais Agricultural & Horticultural Society 

Ty Talfan, 14 Glanffrwd Road, Pontarddulais                                 Signed:                                       March 2019 

 

 

 

Auditor’s Report 

 

Ladies and Gentlemen: In accordance with your instruction, I have examined the Receipts and Expenditure Account of the 

Pontarddulais Agricultural and Horticultural Society held on the 27th August 2018, also the Balance Sheets as at 31st December 

2018 and certify the same to be correct according to the Books, Vouchers and Receipts. I have verified the bank holdings that 

Pontarddulais Agricultural and Horticultural society has with Lloyds 

 

 

 

18 Grove Street, Gorseinon, Swansea    Signed:     March 2019 

 


